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Dear Members, Volunteers, Staff and Guests, 
 
Over the past year, Big Brothers and Big Sisters of North Bay and Area has profoundly impacted 
the lives of numerous young individuals. Through guidance, support, and mentorship, the agency 
has created a positive and nurturing environment that resonates with both clients and 
volunteers. The selfless dedication of volunteers and the expertise of the staff have played a 
crucial role in making a difference in our community. 
 
The agency's work to expand its reach and visibility through increased social media presence and 
community engagement is commendable. The renovations to the agency and the Be You Lounge 
have also created welcoming spaces that enhance the overall experience for clients, volunteers, 
and staff. 
 
Again, this year, the agency's food bank has been a vital resource for many clients. The 
continuous efforts of the staff, volunteers and donors in maintaining and stocking the food bank, 
demonstrate the strong commitment to meeting the needs of those who rely on the agency's 
services.  
 
The staff's continued dedication and innovation in providing engaging activities for Bigs and 
Littles has been outstanding. By offering a diverse range of educational and recreational 
activities, the agency has created opportunities for mentorship, personal growth, and meaningful 
connections.  
 
The agency’s unwavering commitment to embracing challenges and seizing opportunities is a 
testament to its resilience and dedication to its mission. By consistently striving to make a 
positive difference in the lives of those it serves, Big Brothers Big Sisters of North Bay and Area 
will continue to shape a brighter future for individuals and communities.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kate Griese 
President of the Board 
Big Brothers and Big Sisters of North Bay and Area 
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I would like to take the time with this report to say thank you for the trust and opportunity 

of being Big Brothers Big Sisters, Vice President representative. Over the past year as Vice 

President, I've learned more about the operations internally than I have in past years. I've gotten 

to know some of the staff in their work environment and see them all taking great pride in their 

careers with Big Brothers Big Sisters. Working for a Better Community has been all our goals and 

we share the same visions.  As the Vice President this year, we started out with some decision 

making and organizing of some contractors to get leasehold improvements estimated, 

committed to, and completed. During this time, I felt my background in constructions was 

utilized, and it was very rewarding to be able to get back on that level this year with it being the 

first fully functioning year after Covid and it has changed the way we do things still to date. I 

would like to see in the future us working towards a new front entrance with front and back 

security that could be viewed from inside while opening a locked door for our guests to enter, 

while keeping all our staff comfortable and safe as I've seen loiterers on the property. I've found 

myself stopping more often into the office to see if there is anything I can do to help. I've been 

privileged to take part in the Halloween party for the kids and the toilet paper collections and 

look forward to the new year as well, and possibly looking to become president in the future. 

Thank you everyone for all your hard work and dedication and commitment to the BBBS 

organization. Without our volunteers, awesome staff, and amazing Director, we wouldn't be 

recognized for the organization we are today. 

 

Sincerely,  
 
James Bissonnette 
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This year has been highly successful financially, but it has also presented many challenges, all of 
them good and positive. Last year showed an unprecedented amount of revenue income that 
came from new programs/sources and existing ones. 
 
The grants for these programs caused a bit of a headache in terms of accounting for them as 
some of their fiscal years did not align with ours, creating the need for us to defer and accrue 
income so it was accounted for in the correct time periods and hence reported correctly to the 
relevant governing bodies - thanks to our Bookkeeper, Jeff these are all making sense now. 
 
They also created the need to change the day-to-day monitoring of our spending of the grants to 
make sure we used them efficiently and timely, something that Kate has been extremely helpful 
in achieving. 
 
One huge benefit from this increase in revenue has been our ability to change and improve our 
employee package, making us a competitive employer and hopefully increasing our staff 
retention as they are all “Top Notch” people! 
 
Our continued success in our fund-raising activities created another small dilemma whereby our 
Nevada/Bingo account had grown too high - luckily, we had the creativity of our board members 
to produce many solutions to this problem and hopefully it will be a problem for a long time to 
come. 
 
As I said earlier the challenges have been good and positive and the solutions have led to a 
successful year - it is the result of the quality staff, stimulating and vibrant environment and a 
board that mixes fun and business perfectly – I am proud to be part of such a worthwhile 
organization. 
 
Steve Austin  
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The year 2022/23 has been good to us at Big Brothers Big Sisters of North Bay and District. We 
celebrated our clients and volunteers as they came back to normalcy after years of dealing with 
covid 19.  We have gathered together,  celebrated and moved forward with health and vitality.     
 
We received a number of grants,  most notably a Resilient Communities Fund grant from the 
Ontario Trillium Foundation. The purpose of this two-year funding is to help our clients, 
volunteers and staff recover from negative impact of the pandemic. This funding has allowed us 
to improve our technology,  participate in sports and recreational activities, enroll in health and 
wellness programs and celebrate special events together as a community.  We are very grateful 
to MPP Vic Fedeli and the OTF for making this possible.  
 
We are in Year 3 of the Big Steps to Success program.   During Year 3 we moved from being solely 
an Indigenous site to being able to provide services to all children who are referred from Child 
Welfare Services.  Our match numbers are increasing steadily and our partnership with Children’s 
Aid Society of Nipissing Parry Sound is stronger than ever due to our mutual efforts to serve the 
most vulnerable children in society.  
 
I would like to thank our amazing staff team who are responsible for our continued success.  
Veronique,  Serena, Siobhan, Chloe, Sue, and Melinda are our team of intelligent, resourceful and 
resilient leaders.   Their zest for this work makes anything possible.  We said farewell to our 
wonderful Intern Claira and wished her well as pursues a career in education.  We are pleased to 
welcome our new Intern Sam to our team.   
 
I would like to thank and congratulate our Board of Directors as they start the second year of 
their term in their elected roles.  Our Executive members Kate, Mike, James, Steve and Sue have 
been very busy helping in strategic duties such as financial planning and fundraising.  Our Chairs 
and Directors Julia, Dean, Cody and Lianne have done a great job of helping with recruitment, 
making new connections for the agency and attending special events.   
 
Special thanks to Cody for his excellent speech during Ferris Fun Days.  I was thrilled to hear Cody 
tell our Ferris crowd that their dedication to Big Brothers Big Sisters means the world to us.   It 
was wonderful to be able to hear his sincere gratitude go into the crowd of sponsors, neighbours 
and friends and to see their warm response which assured us the admiration is mutual.  
 
To our Big Brothers,  Big Sisters and other volunteers I say a heart-felt thank you for every step 
you take to make the world a brighter place for children and youth.  

“My wish for you is that you continue. Continue to be who you are, to astonish a mean world 
with your acts of kindness.” —Maya Angelou 

Executive Director Report 

Reflections on 2022-2023 

Darlene Jamieson 



            Annual Report  

 

2022-2023 

 

 

 
 
 
As I enter my second year with the Big Brothers Big Sisters family, I feel more connected as a team and 
with our community. As the Bi-lingual Intake and Housing Support Worker, my role continues to be 
rewarding and also equally eye opening with changes. In our Intake department, based on the consistent 
number of Little applications and Third-Party Referrals received this year, it’s evident that many children 
and youth in our community and surrounding areas still continue to face adversity, where adult Mentors 
are urgently required.  
 
Our Caseworkers work very diligently to ensure that most of our Littles are matched in a timely manner. 
All of our Big Brothers/Sisters and Littles, as well as the ones on our wait list receive our monthly 
Newsletters, they are regularly engaged by our Caseworkers, and included for group activities or 
community events. This regular contact ensures continuity and conveys care for each family involved with 
our organization. Our Health & Wellness Program offers self-care activities and events, including personal 
items that make the day a little brighter. Anyone in our program can sign up for these wonderful benefits.   
 
In our Housing Support Program, I continue to work closely alongside the Children’s Aid Society and 
Niijaansinaanik Child and Family Services, assisting and supporting at-risk youth that are in a VYSA or non 
VYSA (Voluntary Youth Service Agreement). With our current low VYSA numbers, I also assist and support 
youth that are 18+ in the RSGP (Ready Set Go Program) up to the age of 24. Safety is priority, while ongoing 
skill building is essential for growth and development during the most vulnerable time in their lives. I 
currently support 14 youth, located in North Bay, Sturgeon Falls and Emsdale. Planning and assisting with 
“Independence Group” for our youth, alongside of the Children’s Aid Society staff has provided me with 
the opportunity to connect with youth in a way that is both purposeful and relevant to the work we 
deliver. IG begins in September/23.  
 
Our caring, skilled team continues to grow and reflect the invaluable work that we do, always focusing on 
the wellbeing of children, youth and families. Our Caseworkers Siobhan, Veronique, and recent new intern 
Sam continue to deliver an inclusive and diverse support to our youth and families through matches, 
updates and regular monitoring. Our Youth in Transition Worker, Chloe who supports (RSGP) youth in our 
community and surrounding areas and our Program Assistant Serena are both exemplary assets and 
resources for the whole team. Our Indigenous Mentoring Coordinator Melinda, with the Big Steps to 
Success Program delivers a vast diversity of Indigenous culture and skill to our organization. Darlene 
continues to lead with passion and dedication, while encouraging growth and development for the 
organization. In final, reflecting on our busy and interactive year with the organization, I’m excited for the 
upcoming fall events, educational programming and activities offered to our families and youth. Looking 
forward to the continued, brilliant work that we deliver within our community and surrounding areas.  
 

“Not in doing what you like, but in liking what you do is the secret of happiness.”—J.M. Barrie (August 
1933) 

Sincerely,  
 
Sue Lachance  
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